
.REMSEN CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT BOARD OF EDUCATION 
REGULAR BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

TUESDAY, JUNE 10, 2025 
 “All Remsen students will Soar to Success!” 

 

MINUTES 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT:​ Mary Lou Allen, Stephanie Karis, Jeannie Scouten, Tara  
​ ​ ​ ​ Kennerknecht, Patrick Nolan 

MEMBERS ABSENT:​ None 

OTHERS PRESENT:​​ Timothy Jenny, John McKeown, Abigail Roberts, Jody Lamphere, ​ 
​ ​ ​ ​ Sanya Pelrah, Joe Bessmer, Kurt Crossett, Dale Dening, Kelly  
​ ​ ​ ​ Runninger, Carlleen Taylor, Rick Gallo, Joe Griswold, Denise 
​ ​ ​ ​ Dalton, Amy Clair, Jacob Southwick, Matthew Southwick, Kailyn 
​ ​ ​ ​ Helmer, Michelle Izzo and Marissa Karis.  
 
Meeting called to Order by Mary Lou Allen, Board President at 7:05 pm. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance recited by all present. 

Mrs. Allen read the following statement: 

We are about to convene into the public comment period of our meeting. Any district 
resident wishing to speak during a public session is required to sign in, stating your full 
name, address, contact information and the topic that you wish to discuss. If you have not 
signed in and you wish to speak, the District Clerk will bring the sign-in sheet over to you 
at this time.  We will insist that all speakers and members of the audience maintain 
civility and respect. As a reminder, discussion or comment about personnel matters, any 
district employee or any particular student is prohibited.  Those concerns should be 
brought directly to the Superintendent. 

The board will now entertain public comments for up to a maximum of 30 minutes. Each 
individual speaker will be allotted three minutes. Please be reminded that written 
comments or concerns to be shared with the Board may also be submitted or emailed to 
the district clerk or to the Superintendent, Mr. Timothy Jenny at any time.  

 
Public Participation- None 
​  
Presentation was given by Jacob Southwick in regards to a gravel shot put pit being installed.  
Mrs. Allen thanked Jacob for his excellent presentation and thinks that is a great idea for the 
track team and the safety of students and staff. Mr. Jenny also thanked Jacob for his time he put 
into his research and the presentation he gave.  
 



Presentation was given by Amy Clair and Denise Dalton representing the Remsen PTG. They 
spoke on all the events they did this past year for the students and stated they are going to 
continue them next year, along with adding some new events. They also stated that they have 
been in contact with Mrs. Lamphere and requested a list of school supplies for each grade with 
plans of supplying most supplies for all elementary students for next year. The PTG is also 
planning on creating an award that will be given by a 6th grader to a teacher next year at the 6th 
grade graduation.  
Mrs. Allen thanked the PTG for all they have done this past year for the students. She is in the 
classrooms multiple times a week with the students and hears their stories ad sees their smiles 
from all the great events the PTG has done.  
Stephanis Karis also stated thank you to the PTG for all they have done, she used to do the PTG 
and knows how much work it can be but they are doing an amazing job! 
Mr. Jenny too thanked the PTG for all they do, it is great seeing the students smile and the kids 
and their parents really appreciate it all! 
 
Presentation was given by Mrs. Izzo, Stephanie Karis and Kailyn Helmer in regards to an 
International Club trip to Puerto Rico. Stephanie stated she thinks this would be a great 
experience for students as they may never get this chance again and to be able to speak with 
people that have spoke spanish their whole life and to hear their authenticity. 
 
 Motion by Stephanie Karis, second by Patrick Nolan. 
​ “RESOLVED, that the Board of Education approve the 2026 Remsen International  

Club trip to Puerto Rico.” 
Mrs. Allen stated she thinks this trip would be great for the students and it would be nice to see a 
detailed itinerary when they get closer to the trip.  
Mr. Jenny stated that it would be great to see a fun report when they return from the trip.  

Unanimous Vote 
 

Motion by Jeannie Scouten, second by Tara Kennerknecht.  
​ “RESOLVED, that the Board of Education approve the minutes from the meeting held on 
​ May 13, 2025, approve the agenda dated June 10, 2025; and be it further resolved that ​  

the Board of Education approve warrants for payment; accept Treasurer's Report, 
Revenue Status Report, Appropriation Status Report, and approve Budget Transfers.” 

Unanimous Vote  
 

Elementary Principal’s Report given by Joy Lamphere included the following items: 
●​ Spring Spirit Week took place the week of May 12th. Students and staff dressed in 

vibrant colors, tropical attire, celebrated their favorite sports team, wore patriotic colors 
and showed our school spirit in orange and black. Ms. vanLieshout’s class is displaying 
the School Spirit trophy as they had the most participation throughout the week.  

●​ The PTG sponsored an elementary science fair May 16th. Several students participated 
with very interesting projects, spoke about their projects and were judged by Mr. Gallo 
and his daughter. The students were awarded medals and prizes for their participation.  

●​ The PTG sponsored a Summer Kickoff in the park. There was face painting, food trucks, 
a foam party and yard games to enjoy. There were many families that came and enjoyed 
the evening, it was a great event for our students.  



●​ Our Spring Concert for grades 4 through 6 was held May 28th. Students in the beginner 
band and chorus performed several songs. There were several students who were 
recognized with various awards. Each group did outstanding, thank you to the students 
and Mr. Pietruch for their hard work.  

●​ 25 girls in grades 3-6 participated in our Rams on the Move Finale on June 2nd. They 
completed a 2.3 mile walk/run around town finishing at the school. Girls were given a 
medal for their accomplishments along with ice cream sundaes donated by Stewart’s. 
Thank you to Mrs. Runninger and Mrs. O'Connor for planning and implementing the 
entire program.  

●​ The PTG sponsored a Dunk Tank and now Cone Trolley for the students pre-k through 6. 
Each grade had the opportunity to dunk a team member and were treated to snow cones. 
They had the best time! Thank you to all the brave souls that volunteered to be dunked, 
the water was freezing cold but it was worth it to hear the laughter of our students! Thank 
you to the PTG! 

●​ Mrs. Davis and Mr. Winghart held their family STEAM Night on June 3rd. Several 
families attended and were provided with materials to build a balloon powered car. There 
were many unique, creative and well built cas that racked across the gym floor.  

●​ Ms. Kistowski worked tirelessly to gather career day presenters for a career day that was 
held June 6th for the elementary students. She created unique schedules for each grade 
level to provide them with an opportunity to see and hear about a number of careers. It 
was a wonderful day full of valuable information for our students.  

 
 
High School Principal’s Report given by Sanya Pelrah included the following: 

●​ The last Team workshop of the year will bring the elementary and the high school staff 
together for an opportunity to connect with colleagues and celebrate another great year 
together.  

●​ The high school has been a busy place with awards, celebrations and getting ready for the 
end of the year.  

●​ On May 29th we had Olympic day. The Student Council honored this year's retirees, all 
students had the opportunity to engage in fun competitions, and we ended the event with 
a Rock Paper Scissors showdown. Congratulations to the seniors for winning Olympic 
day. 

●​ Also held on May 29th was the Academic Awards Ceremony, which allowed us to 
celebrate the progress and many academic achievements of our students.  

●​ June 4th was the last 7-12 concert of the year. This year’s concert was extra special as the 
stage was dedicated to Mr. Billard.  

●​ June 5th the seniors presented their capstone projects. It was great to hear about their 
passions and see their hard work come to fruition.  

●​ Also on June 5th, the JV/Varsity Athletic Awards Ceremony was held. It was great to 
celebrate our wonderful athletes.  

●​ The Top Senior Sundaes with the Board of Education was held, the top ten seniors each 
gave a speech about a teacher that impacted their time in Remsen, gave advice to an 
underclassmen and talked about what their plans are for the future. A special 
congratulations goes to the 2025 Valedictorian, Ean Piaschyk and the Salutatorian Dylan 
Jones.  

●​ 12th grade had their class trip to Hershey Park on June 6 and looking forward to the 
Senior Picnic and fun Day on June 13th. Senior sweatshirts have been ordered, and caps 
and gowns are in.  

●​ The International Club wrapped up thor Gertrude Hawk chocolate fundraiser which was 
very successful. They are also seeking approval for a trip to Puerto Rico in Spring 2026, 
which was presented to the Board of Education.  



●​ On May 21-22 the senior high band and chorus participated in the NYSSMA Major 
Ensemble Festival. On May 30th, the band and chorus performed at the High Note 
Festival in Lake George. Both of these events were great opportunities for our students to 
perform and receive feedback.  

●​ The student council presented retirement gifts to Ms. Keener and Mr. Jones at the high 
school olympic days and after we acknowledged our spring athletes students participated 
in pep rally games. During the epic game of Rock Paper Scissors, where the entire HS 
student body participated, Colton Walker ended up as the champion and clinched the win 
of the Remsen Cup for the Senior Class. They earned an end of year pizza party. Each 
new teacher next year will receive a Remsen mug from the school store, as well as school 
supplies, with a note of welcome from the student body.   

●​ 2025 Top Seniors are Shianne Austin, Natalie Barnard, Jennah Day, Shalynn Dolly, 
Wyatt Ehart. Dylan Gutowski, Matthew Helmer, Tucker Hollenbeck, Dylan Jones 
(salutatorian), Rachel Leska, Madisyn Pett, Ean Piaschyk (valedictorian), Colton Walker 
and Lorelai Walker.  
  

Athletic Directors Report given by Dale Dening included the following: 
●​ A big thank you to Chloe Williams and Sarah Helmer for coaching the modified teams, if 

it wasn’t for them we would not have been able to have these teams for the students.  
●​ All regular season sports contests were completed on Tuesday, June 3rd. 
●​ Congratulations to the boys varsity track & field team for winning the Division 4 Center 

State Conference Championships and the Section III Class D Championships. There are 8 
changes to the record board to update for next year.  

●​ Track & Field All-Stars for this year are Ean Piaschyk, Adam Woolheater, Gardner 
Walker, Connor Nelson (Field athlete of the Meet (Div ¾), Ethan Karis (broke 26 year 
1600m record for CSC League Meet - 4:24) & Jaiden Maher 

●​ The individual winners for the Section 3 Campions Include: boys Pentathlon- Gardner 
Walker, 1600 Meters, 800 Meters- Ethan Karis, 3200 Meters, Steeplechase- Ean Piaschyk 
and boys 4x400 relay- Tucker Hollenback, Adam Woolheater, Michael Nelson and Ethan 
Karis.  

●​ The girls varsity & track team for the second consecutive year, places 3rd in the Center 
State Conference League Championships and 3rd overall in sectionals.  

●​ Remsen was represented by 10 boys and 5 girls at the Section III BYS Qualifier at 
Cicero-North Syracuse HS on June 3rd and June 5th. Ean Piaschyk (3200m) and Ethan 
Karis (1600m) will be representing Remsen Central School at the NYPHSAA Track & 
Field Championships at Middletown HS on June 13th and June 14th.  

●​ Varsity Golf - 2 boys from the varsity golf team qualified and competed in the Section III 
(North) Tournament at Carlowden Golf Club on May 19th (Josh Meeker & Morgan 
Gates) Josh Meeker made the cut with an 89 to qualify and play in the Section 3 NYS 
Qualifier at Seven Oaks Country Club. Ellie Secor also qualified for the girls Section 3 
Championship and finished 3rd overall in the tournament with a score of 90. This round 
qualified her to play in the Section 3 qualifier at The Cedar Lake Club on May 27th in 
which she tied for 8th place and earned her 3rd consecutive trip to the NYSPHSAA Golf 
Championships which will be held at Wild Wood Country Club in Rush, NY. Ellie Secor 
won 62nd out of 100th place and again next year it will be at Wild Woof Country Club in 
Rush, NY. Ellie Secor & Josh Meeker also represented Remsen at the CSC Medalist 
Tournament on May 28th at Thendara Golf Club in Old Forge. Together they earned a 4th 
place finish out of 18 teams in the tournament. 

●​ Mr. Dening is requesting combinations for Varsity and modified football and girls 
modified swim with Holland Patent Central School for the fall. Along with an individual 
gymnastics student (this is the same student who has competed the past 3 years).  



●​ JV/Varsity Sports Awards Ceremony was held on thursday, June 5th, were many student- 
athletes were recognized for their outstanding achievements in the classroom as well as in 
the athletic arena.  

●​ Section III Scholar- Athlete Representative for 2024-2025 is Ean Piaschyk, 
Congratulations! 

●​  
Transportation Report was given by Kurt Crossett included the following: 

●​ Enrique Carrasco submitted his resignation as full time bus driver but did agree to stay on 
as a sub bus driver.  
 

Facilities Report given by Joe Bessmer include the following: 
●​ The High School and elementary maintenance team has been busy setting up for events 

and concerts.  
●​ Interviews have been held in the high school for the student workers and the night cleaner 

position.  
●​ The high school stage is 95% complete, we just need to do a final walk through with the 

contractor.  
●​ Both buildings and grounds have a very busy schedule coming in the next couple weeks.  

 
Motion by Stephanie Karis, second by Jeannie Scouten.  
​ Approve the following Policies: 
​ ​ 5001, 5009, 7036, 8300, 8702, 7002​  

​ Remsen CSD District-Wide School Safety Plan 2025-2026 
​ Policy 7036 Remsen CSD Athletic Code of Conduct 2025-2026 

Unanimous Vote 
 
Motion by Tara Kennerknecht, second by Stephanie Karis.  

“RESOLVED, that the Board of Education accept recommendations of the Committee on 
Special Education from meetings held on May 12, 13, 14, 15, 16, 19, 20, 21, 22, 28, 29, 
30 and June 2, 4, 5, 2025. Please be reminded that discussion of specific IEP should be 
referred to Executive Session.” 

Mr. Jenny stated that Mrs. Harper has done a wonderful job keeping up with all the busy 
meetings and case load she has.  

Unanimous Vote 
 

Motion by Tara Kennerknecht, second by Stephanie Karis. 
“RESOLVED, that the Board of Education approve the sports combine with the Town of 
Webb for the spring 2025 Modified Softball season, with the understanding that the Town 
of Webb will provide transportation for their athletes down to Remsen for practices and 
games.” 

Mrs. Allen asked if they would be starting next week, Mr Dening stated yes they will start the 
following Monday.  

Unanimous Vote 
 

Motion by Stephanie Karis, second by Tara Kennerknecht.  
“RESOLVED, that the Board of Education approve the sports combine with Holland 
Patent Central School for the Fall 2025 Girls’ Modified Swim and Varsity and Modified 
Boys’ Football seasons, pending approval from the Holland Patent Central School 
District.” 

Unanimous Vote 



Motion by Jeannie Scouten, second by Patrick Nolan. 
“RESOLVED, that pursuant to Education Law Section 2034 (6)(b) that more than six 
months have elapsed since May 21, 2024 school board election and budget vote; and 
there have been no  challenges or proceedings commenced; that the Board of Education 
of the Remsen Central   School District hereby authorizes the District Clerk to destroy 
official ballots cast, spoiled, and unused in the May 21, 2024 Annual District Budget Vote 
and Board of Education Election.” 

Unanimous Vote 
 

Motion by Tara Kennerknecht, second by Stephanie Karis. 
“RESOLVED, that the Board of Education approve the 2025-2026 12-Month Employee 
Holiday Schedule.” 

Unanimous vote 
 

Motion by Stephanie Karis, second by Tara Kennerknecht. 
“RESOLVED, that the Board of Education accept results of the May 20, 2025 Budget 
vote and election as follow: 

Budget ($14,969,506): Yes 166; No 29 
Proposition #1 (Bus Purchase): Yes 173; No 22 
Board of Education Member (Patrick Nolan): Yes 180; Write-Ins 3 

Mrs. Allen stated congratulations to Patrick for being re-elected and thank you John and Tim for 
doing such a great job with the budget. 

Unanimous vote 
 

Motion by Jeannie Scouten, second by Patrick Nolan.   
WHEREAS, four (4) BOCES (Onondaga-Cortland-Madison BOCES, 
Albany-Schoharie-Schenectady-Saratoga BOCES, Madison-Oneida BOCES and 
Broome-Tioga BOCES) have collaborated and entered into an Article 5 General 
Municipal Law intermunicipal arrangement for the purpose of improving vendor 
management and data security and privacy practices for school districts and/or BOCES 
statewide known as the RIC ONE Risk Operations Center (the “ROC”); 

WHEREAS, the Board of Education of the Remsen Central School District, through its 
affiliation with a locally based Regional Information Center, participates with the ROC and 
desires, for the 2025-2026 fiscal year, to authorize the ROC to enter into Data Privacy 
Agreements and related exhibits (DPAs) with vendors and third-party contractors that include 
the requirements of, and compliance with, New York State Education Law Section 2-d and 
Part 121 Regulations (collectively, “Ed Law 2d”) related to student personally identifiable 
information (PII) and certain Teacher and Principal APPR data; 

WHEREAS, the ROC also partners with NYSED, the Access4Learning Student Data 
Privacy Consortium (SDPC) and The Education Cooperative (TEC), to negotiate and 
approve Ed Law 2-d compliant DPAs; 

WHEREAS, the DPAs are presented to school districts and/or BOCES for final execution 
and do not require the expenditure of funds beyond those budgeted; and 



BE IT RESOLVED, Board of Education of the Remsen Central School District 
authorizes the attorneys designated by the ROC to negotiate and approve of DPAs for 
software and/or technology resources; and, 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, the Remsen Board of Education grants the ROC and its 
designated attorneys the authority to negotiate the terms and conditions of DPAs and take 
such actions so as to effectuate the purposes and intent of this resolution. 

Unanimous vote 
 

Motion by Jeannie Scouten, second by Tara Kennerknecht.  
“RESOLVED, that the Board of Education approve the tentative agreement date May 9, 
2025 by and between the Remsen Central School District and the Civil Service 
Employees Association, Inc., Local 1000 AFSCME. AFL-CIO, Oneida County 
Educational Local # 896 Remsen CSD Unit - 7769”. 

Mr. Jenny stated it was a pleasure working with the CSEA team and thank you for all you do! 
​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Unanimous vote  

 
Motion by Tara Kennerknecht, second by Jeannie Scouten. 

 “RESOLVED, that the Board of Education declare the attached list of books as surplus 
and approve the disposal or donation of the same.” 

Unanimous vote 
 

Motion by Stephanie Karis, second by Patrick Nolan.   
BOND RESOLUTION DATED JUNE 10, 2025 OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION OF 
THE REMSEN CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT AUTHORIZING GENERAL 
OBLIGATION BONDS TO FINANCE THE ACQUISITION OF SCHOOL BUSES, 
AUTHORIZING BOND ANTICIPATION NOTES IN CONTEMPLATION THEREOF, 
THE LEVY OF TAXES IN ANNUAL INSTALLMENTS IN PAYMENT THEREOF, 
THE EXPENDITURE OF SUCH SUMS FOR SUCH PURPOSE, AND 
DETERMINING OTHER MATTERS IN CONNECTION THEREWITH. 

WHEREAS, the qualified voters of the Remsen Central School District, New York, at the 
annual meeting of such voters duly held on May 20, 2025, duly approved a proposition 
authorizing the levy of taxes to be collected in installments, in the manner provided by 
the Education Law, for the class of objects or purposes hereinafter described; now 
therefore 

 ​ BE IT RESOLVED BY THIS BOARD OF EDUCATION AS FOLLOWS: 

Section 1. The Remsen Central School District has undertaken or shall undertake certain 
capital expenditures, as more particularly described in Section 3 hereof. 

Section 2. The Remsen Central School District is hereby authorized to issue its General 
Obligation Serial Bonds in the aggregate principal amount of not to exceed $433,375, 



pursuant to the Local Finance Law of New York, in order to finance the class of objects 
or purposes described herein, and such amount is hereby appropriated therefor. 

Section 3. The class of objects or purposes to be financed pursuant to this resolution 
(hereinafter referred to as “purpose”) is the acquisition of three (3) school buses. 

Section 4. It is hereby determined and declared that (a) the maximum aggregate cost of 
said purpose, as estimated by the Board of Education, is $433,375, (b) the Remsen 
Central School District plans to finance the cost of said purpose entirely from funds 
raised by the issuance of said Bonds and the Bond Anticipation Notes hereinafter referred 
to, and (c) no money has heretofore been authorized to be applied to the payment of the 
cost of said purpose. 

Section 5. It is hereby determined that the purpose is one of the class of objects or 
purposes described in Subdivision 29 of Paragraph a of Section 11.00 of the Local 
Finance Law, and that the period of probable usefulness of said purpose is five (5) years. 

Section 6. The Remsen Central School District is hereby authorized to issue its Bond 
Anticipation Notes in the aggregate principal amount of not to exceed $433,375, and is 
hereby authorized to issue renewals thereof, pursuant to the Local Finance Law of New 
York in order to finance the purpose in anticipation of the issuance of the above described 
Bonds. 

Section 7. It is hereby determined and declared that (a) there are presently no outstanding 
Bond Anticipation Notes issued in anticipating of the sale of said Bonds, (b) the Bond 
Anticipation Notes authorized hereby are not issued in anticipation for Bonds for an 
assessable improvement. 

Section 8. It is hereby determined and declared that the Remsen Central School District 
reasonably expects to reimburse the general fund, or such other fund utilized, not to 
exceed the maximum amount authorized herein, from the proceeds of the obligations 
authorized hereby for expenditures, if any, from such fund that may be made for the 
purpose prior to the date of issuance of such obligations.  This is a declaration of official 
intent under Treasury Regulation §1.150-2. 

Section 9. The faith and credit of the Remsen Central School District, New York, are 
hereby irrevocably pledged for the payment of the principal of and interest on such Bonds 
and Bond Anticipation Notes as the same respectively become due and payable.  An 
annual appropriation shall be made in each year sufficient to pay the principal of and 
interest on such obligations becoming due and payable in such year.  There shall annually 
be levied on all taxable real property of said School District, a tax sufficient to pay the 
principal of and interest on such obligations as the same become due and payable. 

Section 10. The power to further authorize the issuance of said Bonds and Bond 
Anticipation Notes and to prescribe the terms, form and contents of said Bonds and Bond 
Anticipation Notes, subject to the provisions of this resolution and the Local Finance Law 
of New York, including without limitation, the consolidation with other issues, the 



determination to issue Bonds with substantially level or declining annual debt service, 
whether to authorize the receipt of bids in an electronic format, and to sell and deliver 
said Bonds and Bond Anticipation Notes, is hereby delegated to the President of the 
Board of Education or to the Vice President of the Board in the event of the absence or 
unavailability of the President.  The President of the Board of Education and the District 
Clerk are hereby authorized to sign by manual or facsimile signature any Bonds and 
Bond Anticipation Notes issued pursuant to this resolution, and are hereby authorized to 
affix to such Bonds and Bond Anticipation Notes the corporate seal of the School District 
and to attest the same. 

Section 11. This resolution, or a summary hereof, shall be published in full by the District 
Clerk of the School District together with a notice in substantially the form prescribed by 
Section 81.00 of said Local Finance Law, and such publication shall be in each official 
newspaper of the School District.  The validity of said Bonds and Bond Anticipation 
Notes may be contested only if such obligations are authorized for an object or purpose 
for which said School District is not authorized to expend money, or the provisions of law 
which should be complied with, and an action, suit or proceeding contesting such 
validity, is commenced within twenty (20) days after the date of such publication; or if 
said obligations are authorized in violation of the provisions of the Constitution. 

Section 12.​ This resolution shall take effect immediately upon its adoption. 

Duly put to a vote as follows: 

AYES                     ​ NAYS 
  5​ ​ ​    0 

Unanimous vote 
 

Motion by Stephanie Karis, second by Tara Kennerknecht. 
​ “RESOLVED, that the Board of Education approve the request to allow one student to be  

considered as an independent athlete in the sport of Varsity Gymnastics for the fall of 
2025 sports season with all fees, expenses, and transportation provided by the parents of 
said athlete.” 

Unanimous vote 
 

Motion by Stephanie Karis, second by Patrick Nolan.  
“RESOLVED, that the Board of Education appoint Gary Winghart, the District’s 
Technology Curriculum Coordinator, as the Drone Club advisor for the 2025-2026 school 
year paid at the year two stipend amount of $1,438.00.” 

Mrs. Allen stated it's great that we have these types of programs for the students, they just love 
them! 

 
Unanimous vote 

 
Motion by Tara Kennerknecht, second by Jeannie Scouten. 



“RESOLVED, that the Board of Education appoint Gary Winghart, the District’s 
Technology Curriculum Coordinator,  as the Lego Club advisor for the 2025-2026 school 
year paid at the year two stipend amount of $1,438.00.” 

Mr. Jenny stated thank you Mr. Winghart for advising both outstanding programs for the 
children! 

Unanimous vote 
 
Motion by Jeannie Scouten, second by Tara Kennerknecht. 

“RESOLVED,that the Board of Education appoint Lauren Carpenter as a mentor for the 
new High School Math Teacher for the 2025-2026 school year.” 

Unanimous vote 
 

Motion by Jeannie Scouten, second by Patrick Nolan.  
“RESOLVED, that the Board of Education appoint Amy Piaschyk as a mentor for the 
new Elementary Physical Education Teacher for the 2025-2026 school year.” 

Unanimous vote 
 

Motion by Tara Kennerknecht, second by Patrick Nolan. 
“RESOLVED, that the Board of Education appoint Carlleen Taylor as a mentor for the 
new High School English Teacher for the 2025-2026 school year.” 

Unanimous vote 
 

Motion by Stephanie Karis, second by Patrick Nolan.   
“RESOLVED, that the Board of Education appoint Kelly Runninger as a mentor for the 
new Library Media Specialist for the 2025-2026 school year.” 

Unanimous vote 
 

Motion by Tara Kennerknecht, second by Jeannie Scouten.  
“RESOLVED, that the Board of Education grant the request of Lacey Carino, for unpaid 
leave day on May 12, 2025.” 

Unanimous vote 
 

Motion by Stephanie Karis, second by Tara Kennerknecht.  
​ “RESOLVED, that the Board of Education approve Julia Cooper as the Battle of the 

Books pilot program advisor for the 2025-2026 at the RTA CBA stipend of $1,438.00.” 
Mrs. Allen stated they used to do a battle of the books in the elementary school and the students 
loved it! 

Unanimous vote 
 

Motion by Jeannie Scouten, second by Patrick Nolan.  
​ “RESOLVED, that the Board of Education of the Remsen Central School District  

Hereby amends the Superintendent’s Employment Agreement between the Board of 
Education and Timothy Jenny as follows; Paragraph 3 titled, “Term of Employment” 
shall be modified to Extend the term of his agreement through June 9, 2030.” 

Unanimous vote 



 
Motion by Jeannie Scouten, second by Patrick Nolan.  
​ “RESOLVED, that the Board of Education appoint Jennifer Labella as the 

Elementary School Based Intervention Team Coordinator for the 2025-2026 school year 
at an annual stipend of $3,000.” 

Mrs. Allen stated Jennifer does such a great job working with the kids.  
Unanimous vote 
 

Motion by Tara Kennerknecht, second by Stephanie Karis.  
“RESOLVED, that the Board of Education appoint Ashley Roberts to the position of 
Student Worker at the hourly rate of $15.50 effective July 1, 2025.” 

Unanimous vote 
 

Motion by Patrick Nolan, second by Stephanie Karis.  
“RESOLVED, that the Board of Education appoint Abbie Tyson to the position of 
Student Worker at the hourly rate of $15.50 effective July 1, 2025.” 

Unanimous vote 
 
Motion by Tara Kennerknecht, second by Stephanie Karis.  

“RESOLVED, that the Board of Education appoint Marissa Morris to the position of 
Student Worker at the hourly rate of $15.50 effective July 1, 2025.” 

Unanimous vote 
Motion by Stephanie Karis, second by Jeannie Scouten.  

“RESOLVED, that the Board of Education appoint Lucas Linke to the position of Student 
Worker at the hourly rate of $15.50 effective July 1, 2025.” 

Unanimous vote 
 
Motion by Tara Kennerknecht, second by Jeannie Scouten.  

“RESOLVED, that the Board of Education appoint Nathan Leska to the position of 
Student Worker at the hourly rate of $15.50 effective July 1, 2025.” 

Unanimous vote 
 
Motion by Jeannie Scouten, second by Stephanie Karis.  

“RESOLVED, that the Board of Education appoint Sage Kerr to the position of Student 
Worker at the hourly rate of $15.50 effective July 1, 2025.” 

Unanimous vote 
 

Motion by Jeannie Scouten, second by Stephanie Karis. 
“RESOLVED, that the Board of Education accept the resignation of Enrique Carrasco 
effective May 31, 2025.” 

Mrs. Allen stated it is always sad to see another bus driver go.  
Unanimous vote 

 
Motion by Tara Kennerknecht, second by Jeannie Scouten. 



“RESOLVED, that the Board of Education appoint Enrique Carrasco as a substitute bus 
driver effective June 1, 2025.” 

Unanimous vote 
 

Motion by Stephanie Karis, second by Tara Kennerknecht.  
​ Appointed the following extracurricular coaches, advisors and extra duty appointments 
for the 2025-2026 school year:​   
​ ​ ​ ​  Extra-Curricular Coaches​  

Boys’ Varsity Soccer​ ​ ​ ​ Joseph Crossley 
Cross Country ​ ​ ​ ​ Fay Harper 
Boys’ Modified Soccer​ ​ ​ Jeffrey Morris​ 
Girls’ Modified Soccer​ ​ ​ Erin Muzio​  
Varsity Volleyball​ ​ ​ ​ Amy Piaschyk 
Indoor Track​ ​ ​ ​ ​ John Bunker 
JV Volleyball ​​ ​ ​ ​ Sarah Helmer 
Girls’ Modified Basketball​ ​            Jamie Dening and Erin Muzio 

(Split Stipend) 
                        Boys’ Modified Basketball ​ ​ ​ Jeffrey Morris 

Varsity Baseball​ ​ ​ ​ Joseph Crossley 
Varsity Softball​ ​ ​            Jamie Dening and Erin Muzio  

(Split Stipend) 
Girls’ Varsity Track​ ​ ​ ​ Daniel O’Bryan 
Boys’ Varsity Track​ ​ ​ ​ John Bunker  
Modified Track ​ ​ ​ ​ Chloe Williams 
Varsity Golf ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Katey Secor  
Modified Softball ​ ​ ​ ​ Sarah Helmer  

​ ​ Modified Girls’ Volleyball​ ​ ​ Meghan Spadaro 
 

Extra-Curricular Advisors 
12th Grade Advisor​ ​ ​ ​ Dan O’Bryan and John Glass  

(Split Stipend) 
11th Grade Advisor​ ​ ​ ​ Carlleen Taylor 
FFA​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Rayne Ives  
Yearbook ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Gary Winghart and Jamie Dening  

                                                            (Split Stipend) 
HS Student Council​ ​ ​ ​ Lauren Carpenter  
Mathletics​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Lauren Carpenter  
National Honor Society​ ​ ​ Melissa Obernesser  
Diversity Club​​ ​ ​ ​ Carlleen Taylor  
International Club​ ​ ​ ​ Laura Boyd  
Mock Trial ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Nicole Nehme 
Journalism/School News Team Club​ ​ Carlleen Taylor  
CTE/Work Based Learning Coordinator​ Rayne Ives  
Ski Club Grades 5-12​​ ​ ​ Rick Gallo  
HS School Store ​ ​ ​ ​ Erin Muzio 



Elementary STEAM Club​ ​ ​ Amy Piaschyk 
Elementary Drama Club​ ​ ​ Justin Pietruch 
Elementary Student Council​ ​ Jennifer McEvoy and Robin McCormack                

                                                (Split Stipend) 
​ ​ ​  

Extra-Duty Positions 
Athletic Director​ ​ ​ ​ Dale Dening 
Extra-Curricular Treasurer​ ​ ​ Mary Jane Keener 

Mr. Jenny gave a sincere thank you to all the teachers for their willingness to fill these positions.  
Mrs. Allen stated she would like to make a point that there are multiple teachers who are doing 
more than one position also.  

Unanimous vote 
 
Motion by Jeannie Scouten, second by Stephanie Karis.  

“RESOLVED, that the Board of Education approve Meghan Spadaro as the unpaid 
assistant coach for the spring season of girls modified softball.” 

Unanimous vote 
 

Motion by Tara Kennerknecht, second by Stephanie Karis. 
“RESOLVED, that the Board of Education appoint Scott Jones of Remsen, NY as a 
substitute teacher at the daily rate of $110.00 effective June 11, 2025.” 

Unanimous vote 
 

Motion by Stephanie Karis, second by Patrick Nolan.  
​ “RESOLVED, that the Board of Education appoint Chloe Williams of Newport, NY as a  
​ Substitute Nurse at the rate of $20 per hour effective June 11, 2025, pending fingerprint  

clearance.” 
Unanimous vote 
 

Information & Correspondence 
Mr. Jenny presented an award from School Board Institute recognizing Mrs. Allen for the 
28 participated hours she has completed.  
Mr. Jenny reminded all of the high school graduation on June 20th with fireworks to 
follow starting at 9:15-9:30pm. With music on the fields prior, it is great to see all the 
kids and families energy waiting for the great fireworks show. 
 

Soaring to Success- Board of Education Roundtable Remarks 
Board of Education Five-Star Service Recognition - Kyle Smith  was the winner drawn 
for the month of March and received a $35 Stewart's gift card. Thank you to all of our 
anonymous donors for their contribution for the gift card. We had the most participation 
this month with 41 entries from the high school and 41 entries from the elementary 
school.  
 

Round Table Remarks  



Tara Kennerknecht- stated the seniors did great getting up and speaking in front of 
everyone and it was really nice to hear about their time in Remsen and what they have 
planned for the future. It's crazy to think that the year is coming to an end and the 6th 
graders are going to be moving up to high school.  
 
Jeannie Scouten- Asked about some information in regards to the International club trip, 
such as if this was a trip that was frequently taken. It was verified that the last trip out of 
the states was in 2011, they went to France and Spain, there has not been one since. 
Jeannie stated that she agreed with Marissa that this would be an amazing experience that 
some kids may never experience if they weren’t able to do this.  
 
Mrs. Allen - Thank you to the PTG for all they have done, the children and staff really 
enjoy everything they have done. And she gets to hear all the different stories that kids 
talk about. Mr. Harlander and his class did an amazing job with the disk golf board by the 
softball field, it looks so professional. Mrs. Allen would also like to congratulate Mr. 
Winghart on his perseverance with the newspaper, Ean Piaschyk and Dylan Jones were 
on the front of the newspaper for being the valedictorian and salutatorian. 
 
Mr. Jenny - It has officially been one year since Mrs. Lampehere was appointed as the 
elementary school principal, we are very glad to have you as part of our team. High fives 
to both principals and the CSE for their hard work with all the end of year meetings 
happening. We had 85% yes for our budget vote. PTG has done an amazing job this year 
with all the activities for our students. Thank you Jacob who is only an 8th grader for 
doing his research, then asking to come speak to the board and getting up in front of the 
Board of Education to talk about a proposal for the gravel shot put field, you did an 
excellent job. Soon the seniors are going to be leaving and they may not realize it now 
but they will come back and say they miss it here. This year has been the best support we 
have received with donations for fireworks, thank you to everyone who has donated. We 
really appreciate it. Good luck to Ean Piaschyk and Ethan Karis at the championships.  
 

Motion byStephanie Karis, second by Tara Kennerknecht to adjourn the meeting at 8:21 p.m. 


